Official Report

Chief Engineer Fire Department

Date: 1-13-2010
From Company: Engine Co 6

Officer in Charge: Lt Gene J Cote
 Captain Gautreau,

Last night Jan. 13th we responded to 26 Frederic St (Chiefs # 459), for an alarm sounding and water coming from the front door.  We found the builing with no heat, water coming from the 3rd from running to the basement.  The building seemed to be occupied, although no one was around.  We did secure the power at the panels, secured the water main, advised PD who searched the building.  We could not find an owner contact number for the building nor could Fire Alarm, last inspection was June 2007 (HTE# 50941). I could not get into Urban-insight at Bramhall.

City Inspections should be familiar with the building as there was a," no occupancy notice" on the basement door date 8-2009. There is significant water damage now from the third floor to the basement, no heat and I believe individuals are still occupying the building.  D/C Wassick was advised of the situation.

Call me or page me if you need further information. 272-0341

Thank-you
Lt Cote








Respectfully submitted,

